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Esteemed colleagues:

This is my first President's Corner, and there is a lot to cover.  Many of you were so excited to see and talk with each other at our opening day meeting, you may have missed an important point I made in my short message.  So here it is again.

If you are called to the principal's office, or are talking with the principal anywhere in the building, and the tone of this conversation becomes accusatory, please make the following statement: "I believe this meeting can in some way lead to my being disciplined or terminated, and I respectfully request that my Association Representative be present before continuing".  This statement invokes your WEINGARTEN RIGHTS, which are part of the Illinois Educational Labor Relations Act.  As soon as you say these words, the principal has three options:  (1) Halt the questioning until the Association Representative arrives; (2) call off the meeting; (3) give you the choice of calling off the meeting or continuing without the A.R.  You are strongly urged not to continue without an A.R. or me present.  If the principal insists on continuing the meeting without allowing association representation, he or she has committed an UNFAIR LABOR PRACTICE.  The MEA must be informed immediately if this occurs. REMEMBER, principals are not required to tell you of your Weingarten rights.  YOU must take the responsibility for securing association representation.

By the time this Monitor reaches you, Chief Financial Officer Dave McDermott will have sent an ALLSTAFF email listing dates, times, and places of meetings with MetLife representatives. These meetings will be of interest to all members who have existing 403 B plans, and those who want to start one. As most of you know, a district committee consisting of members of the administration, Board of Education, MEA, and others recommended that MetLife administer our district 403 B plan.  For the record, if you had a 403 B plan in effect, you may leave whatever dollars you've invested in your existing plan there, BUT you may not make any further pre-tax contributions.  It is not true that you must roll over the money in an existing 403 B plan to a MetLife provider.  It is true that from the date MetLife begins to administer our district 403 B plan, you must file a stop deduction letter (for your old 403 B provider) with Sandy Gates at Allendale.  You may then start a new plan with MetLife. Feel free to talk with Tim Gronski or George Verry if you have questions.  They were on the committee, and are knowledgeable of details I cannot answer.  Thanks, Tim and George for all the hard work this past summer.

On November 4, 2008, Illinois voters will be asked to support or reject the drafting of a new State Constitution.  This question is known as Con Con. The IEA urges you to vote NO.  Due to the condition of Illinois finances, those who would be drafting a new constitution will be sorely tempted to do away with the TRS retirement system for all future teachers.  The 1970 Constitutional Convention delegates were uniquely free from outside interests and political action groups.  They wrote an excellent constitution, which may need some changes, but not a complete overhaul.
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Some of our teachers are faced with large classes again.  The Board of Education will receive a report each month detailing class size for EACH teacher.  I want to thank the Board for making a good faith decision to hire two new teachers this year using money from a class size reduction grant.  One teacher was assigned to Butterworth, and the other to Roosevelt.





As of 8/1/08, sixty-eight certified staff submitted irrevocable letters of resignation for purposes of retirement over the next four years.  They will get a 6% increase each year based on the previous year's salary.  They cannot earn any additional district money that exceeds the 6% increase.  That means that they will not be compensated for covering another teacher's class, homebound tutoring, attending district workshops that provide a stipend, teaching summer school, teaching after-school classes, etc., nor will they be able to receive increases due to a horizontal or vertical move on the district salary schedule.  One temporary exception is for those who are already National Board Certified and hold an Illinois Master Teacher Certificate.  They will be allowed to keep the $3000 annual stipend.  There is another, dealing with ROE workshops during the summer.  Call me if you have questions.  The important thing I need to relate to teachers who have declared retirement, their principals, and building secretaries is that if a teacher covers another's class, it is unpaid and voluntary, and NO PAYROLL PAPERWORK should be submitted.  Any monies paid to a teacher on the retirement list WILL BE SUBTRACTED from the 6% at the end of the school year, and the district will incur a penalty.





While there is no "Mandatory Monday" faculty meeting any more, principals are allowed to have one short (generally 30 minutes) "nuts and bolts" faculty meeting each month outside of teacher contract time.  All teachers, including coaches should be in attendance.  If there is a conflict, teachers need to work out the details of the absence with the principal.  Meetings can be held on a Wednesday AFTER the contract day, IF the staff agrees.  Another issue that needs to be clarified, after consulting with the superintendent, is the scheduling of IEP/Case Study meetings.  IEPs can be conducted during the school day, during a teacher's C&P, and during the time between the end of the student day and the end of the teacher day. 





The loss of C&P time at the elementary level has arisen as an issue at some elementary buildings.  For example, if the "Librarian" is absent, a classroom teacher may have to cover library time.  We were informed that a loss of C&P for one or two days during a week should be "made up" over the next five school days, so that the "average" C&P time for the week will equal out.  Specific questions about this should be discussed with your building AR and principal.  If that meeting does not resolve your concern, have your AR contact me.





I have visited every attendance center in our district at least once, and have witnessed great things going on.  You will see me from time to time in the coming months, and I hope to learn the names of many of you, and maybe even spend a few minutes in your classroom.  It is an honor to serve as your president, and I will work hard on your behalf.





In closing, I want to thank my predecessor, Stephanee Jordan for her five years of MEA leadership.  She accomplished many noteworthy goals during that time - chief among them was the establishment of a Sick Leave Pool.  She also worked privately to assist members with catastrophic illnesses, attended countless hours of district meetings, and established excellent working relationships with the administration, board members, community leaders, and MEA members.  Thank you, Steph.
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September 11, 2008 


Association Representative Meeting (AR)








The following committee chairs were elected:


Membership Chair – Julie Bender


Elections Chair – Teresa Armes


Public Relations Chair – Kim Anderson


Negotiations Chair – Kathy Ybarra


Legislative Chair – Fran Grier – interim –if there is anyone interested in the Legislative Chair please contact Ken Schneck.  Fran is currently doing triple duty. She is an Elementary Member at Large and serves as a Grass Roots Political Activist for IEA.





A token of appreciation was given to Stephanee Jordan for her many years of service to the MEA especially her 5 years as President.





The MEA office needs an up-to-date computer. Teresa Armes made a motion to approve the purchase of an Apple computer using the special promotion the district is offering in conjunction with Apple. Dinah Leibovitz seconded the motion. All ayes motion carried.





403 B – Ken relinquished the floor to Stephanee Jordan.  The plan is still for MetLife to visit all of the buildings for information and signup with November as the target for starting the withdrawals. Watch for information.


If you have a 403B currently you do not have to roll it into MetLife.  However, you cannot continue to pay into it with pretax dollars. Also, those of you needing to purchase service credit may be able to roll existing 403B funds into TRS. Contact Stephanee with questions.  Tim Gronski and George Verry were on the committee and can answer questions. Dave McDermott and Sandy Gates are also willing to field inquires.


If you wish to continue sheltering pre-tax dollars in a 403 B you will have to change to MetLife. PLEASE contact your financial advisor for all of your options under the new 403B rules instituted by the government.


You must contact Sandy Gates in payroll to stop any withdrawals currently approved by you. There is a form to sign. Some 403B providers have already stopped accepting any new monies. 




















Welcome to District #40 New Teachers:


Moline High 	Catherine Carberry		Science		


School:		Michael Epperly			Business


		Heidi Norcross			English


		Heather Steffes			Orchestra


		Alexander Tejeda			Special Education


		Lisa Welvaert			Science


		Lori Wesemann			Math


John Deere:	Kate Blondell			History


		Karen Petty			Special Education/Science


		Nicole Rauh			Special Education/Math		


Jane Addams:	Angel Dearing			Grade 2


		Sarah Kutzman			Kindergarten


Butterworth:	Julianne Schierer			Grade 5


Ericsson:	Dana Wright			ELL/Language Arts


Franklin:	Rowdy Frederiksen		Grade 6


Garfield:	Ann Spence			Title I/Language Arts


Roosevelt:	Amanda Franzen			Grade 6


		Sarah Neumann			Hearing Impaired


Amy Poci			Music


Willard:	Raquel Alvarado			Title I/Language Arts


		Laura Hoover			Speech/Language Pathhologist


Wilson:		Ryan Webber			Physical Education
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AR Secretary’s Report – Sherri Martin
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Executive Board





President-Ken Schneck


Vice President-Bonnie Lartz


Secretary-Sherri Martin


Treasurer-Julie Reed





MHS at Large


Frank Boothe


Bob Klingborg





Middle School at Large


Susie Smice








Elementary  at Large


Fran Grier


Dinah Leibovitz


Nancy Mitchell





Elections-Teresa Armes


Legislative-Fran Grier


Membership-Julie Bender


Public Relations-Kim Anderson





Chief Negotiator-Kathy Ybarra
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Congratulations:


Jeni (Taylor) Larsen (MHS) on her August wedding.


Brian Prybil (MHS) on his August wedding.


Val (Hanson) Maher (Willard) on her summer wedding.


Mike Golding (John Deere)  on the birth of his granddaughter.


Condolences to:


Krisanne Meehan (Butterworth) for the loss of her mother-in-law in July.


Kristen Bergren (Butterworth) for the loss of her step-mother in June.


Sue Mitchell (Horace Mann) for the loss of her mother in June.


Get well to:


Dan Olson (Wilson) who is recovering from surgery.


Nan Ryan (Jane Addams) who is recovering from surgery.























The MEA will again have a grad credit hour pool. Many times teachers will receive free graduate credit hours from various universities when they have a student teacher in their classroom. Often these credit hours go unused. If you are planning to take graduate classes second semester, notify Bonnie Lartz at � HYPERLINK "mailto:blartz@molineschools.org" ��blartz@molineschools.org� with your name, building, and school you are attending by October17 to have your name included on this list. The list will be published in the November Monitor. Teachers who have credit hours that they aren’t using will be able to contact people from the list and pass on the hours.























NEXT EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING: OCTOBER 2 AT 3:45 AT MEA OFFICE


NEXT AR MEETING: OCTOBER 9 AT 3:45 AT WILSON MIDDLE CAFETERIA


NEXT SUPERINTENDENT MEETING: OCTOBER 14 AT 3:45 AT ALLENDALE
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